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Products: 

3M™ Scott™ E-Z Flo and E-Z Flo+ Mask-Mounted Regulators (MMR) 
Impacted Dates: 

March 2022 – January 2023 
 
 

 
 
Subsequent to the issuance of User Safety Notice SN 122022 in December, 2022, 3M Scott Fire & Safety was made aware of 
an additional small number of E-Z Flo+ MMR having shipped from our factory with missing mounting latch screws.  Those units 
were manufactured outside the original date of 08/22/2022 indicated in the original Notice. 
 
The expanded date range we have identified for inspection includes all E-Z Flo and E-Z Flo+ regulators manufactured between: 
March 2022 through January 2023 inclusive.  Although we are confident from our inspections that this date range covers all 
potential instances of missing screws, we encourage inspection of all units in your fleet as per our User Instructions and Operation 
and Maintenance manuals prior to each use. 
 
 
Identification and Customer Action 
You are receiving this notice because you have been identified by 3M Scott as having purchased from an authorized distributor 
that may have received E-Z Flo+ MMR falling within the manufacture/shipment date range of this Notice. We have asked them 
to notify you if you are deemed to have purchased units falling within this new date range and perform the inspection on Page 
1, Figure 2 of the original Notice (shown in Figure 1 below).   

If you identify one or more units within the date range, please visually inspect them to ensure the presence of the mounting 
screws as shown. If after inspection, it is discovered that an MMR is missing the mounting latch screws, take the MMR out of 
service and contact your 3M Scott Fire & Safety Authorized Service Center to complete the repairs required.  Please note that 
is it unlikely a fielded SCBA, having been placed in service and previously inspected, would have missing screws. 
 
We apologize for any inconvenience caused. If you have any additional questions about this Notice please contact your 3M Scott 
Authorized Service Center, or 3M Scott Technical Support so that a service professional can assist you in completion of the 
Notice. 3M Scott Technical Support can be contacted at 1-800-247-7257, or scotttechsupport@3m.com, or through the web 
at www.3M.com/ScottFire. 

March 2023 

Immediate Action Required 
User Safety Notice SN030623 

3M™ Scott™ E-Z Flo and E-Z Flo+ MMR are safe to use once 
the instructions in this notice are carried out. 

Figure 1 

https://multimedia.3m.com/mws/media/2261739O/user-safety-notice-cover-screws.pdf
mailto:scotttechsupport@3m.com
https://www.3m.com/3M/en_US/fire-safety-and-first-responders-us/?utm_medium=redirect&utm_source=vanity-url&utm_campaign=3M.com/ScottFire

